
Gamble Township Supervisors 

March 14, 2017 

The Gamble Township Supervisors met on the above date for their regular meeting at the 

Community Hall, Calvert with 2 members present.  Dave Bailey and Ken Schriner. Ken called 

the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, dispensing with the Pledge , due to the fact there was only the 

Supervisors, Secretary and 1 resident. 

Ken made a motion, seconded by Dave, to approve the minutes of the February meeting as 

presented. 

Dave made a motion, seconded by Ken, to approve the treasurer’s report as presented.    

Secretary presented numerous items of correspondence and various NOIs from several gas 

companies. 

Zoning – 2 lumbering permits were issued and noted a change in administration at County. 

Planning – Nothing 

EMA – Quarterly newsletter 

Roadmaster – Dave reported 1) met with representative of Midland Asphalt regarding bid; 20 

still working on stop sign placement with PSATS, possibly will need an engineering study; Ken 

reported that he is still working with FEMA on flooding.  He has signed off on 2 projects and we 

should be getting this money soon.  Several more projects to come, but we should get all the 

money applied for. 

On Going – Bids – Ken made a motion not to open the bids received but to re-bid and separate 

the project into two projects.  Dave Seconded the motion.  Ken will notify both companies of the 

problem and sec is to return the unopened bids. Sec to re-advertise bids for April opening.  2) 

Excess maintenance agreement with Natural Fuel Gas on hold as supervisors need to meet with 

them to determine just what they are planning to do. 

New Business – Secretary had application for PAOneCall, but Dave stated he had already signed 

up, but had not received a bill. Secretary had received the bill last month, so to go ahead and 

send the check.  2) Secretary to advertise for aggregate bids for April opening. 

Public Comment – Supervisors had attended a meeting with County Zoning regarding a 

proposed winery in Rose Valley on Klotz property, along Lake Rd.  They would like to establish 

a winery and also refurbish the barn on the property as an entertainment venue.  As to the wine, 

they would only sell what is made on site.  This is only proposed, there is a lot to consider before 

any decisions are made. Dave’s concern is with noise from the entertainment venue and who 



would be responsible for enforcing any ordinances.  There was only one resident who had any 

comments about this, nothing pro or con. 

Ken made a motion, seconded by Dave, to pay the bills. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM. 

 

Pat Hipple, Sec 

 


